Informational Meeting of the Bath Town Board

Date & Time:		May, 2023				6:00PM

Place:			Auditorium				Haverling High School

Present:		Supervisor, Ronald Smith, Councilmen; John Lysyczyn, William Glosick, Hal Bailey, Michael Palermo; Town Attorney, Jeffrey Squires

Also Present:		David Pullen, Esq and Seth Pullen, Esq. 

Supervisor Smith opened the Informational Meeting of the Bath Town Board with the pledge of allegiance to the flag at 7:00PM.

Seth Pullen opened the presentation explaining how assessments are determined, how the tax rate is determined and taxpayer’s options if they disagree with their assessment.  Taxpayers can make an appointment with the Assessor for an informal hearing and meet with the Board of Assessment Review on Grievance Day.  They can also take their case to Small Claims Assessment Review.  Grievance requires filing of Form RP-254 and basis for a grievance can be unequal assessment, excessive assessment, unlawful assessment or misclassification.

Numerous residents expressed concerns over the fairness of the reval and the inability to get answers to questions they have.

Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Bailey to adjourn the informational meeting at 9:24pm.  Passed unanimously

Respectfully submitted,

	Rhonda Tobias
Bath Town Clerk

